
San Juan Historical 

Society & Museum 

Wander about the 

grounds of the  

Museum and you 

will discover a tree 

whose origins 

trace back to the 

days of the dino-

saurs.   

 

T h e  M o n k e y    

P u z z l e  T r e e 

( A r a u c a r i a         

Araucana), located 

in front of the  

King Farmhouse, 

is native to the 

Southern Andes foothills, and was declared an 

endangered species in 2013 by the International 

Union for Conservation of Nature. In 1976 it was 

declared the National Tree of Chile.   

 

There is no official record of how this tree was 

brought to Friday Harbor, but it was probably 

brought here by someone who admired the       

unusual shape and hardiness of the Monkey   

Puzzle in an ornamental garden in the British 

Isles. How did these seeds make their way from 

Chile, to England and finally to Friday Harbor?   

 

The answer lies in the famous expedition of 

George Vancouver, 1790 – 1795. After exploring 

the Pacific Northwest, the ships made their way 

home, stopping in Chile. Monkey Puzzle Tree 

seeds were added to the expedition's collection, 

and in the 1840's, a British nursery was able to 

produce enough seeds to begin marketing Monkey 

Puzzle trees to the public.  

 

The British wealthy were entranced with the   

unusual tree and with good reason. The Monkey 

Puzzle can reach 70-130 feet in height, is          

 

 

It soon became a status symbol to have a Monkey 

Puzzle in one's ornamental garden. One of the 

first purchasers was a man named Sir William 

Molesworth, whose friend coined the name 

“monkey puzzle tree” by saying “It would puzzle a 

monkey to climb that!” In French, the tree is 

called a “monkey's despair”. By the early 1900's 

these intriguing plants began showing up in    

gardens in Seattle, and in the San Juan Islands. 

 

However, we can find only three so far on San 

Juan Island: On Harrison Street near Tucker 

House B&B, at the corner of Argyle and Grover, 

and the one here at the Museum. Seen any      

others on the Island? Let us know! 

Living Fossil at the Museum 

Summer 2016 

Come and see us at the Fair 

We’ll be at the San Juan County Fair, August 17-20 in the Pioneer Log Cabin. 

This year we are partnering with the Lopez, Orcas and Shaw Island Historical 

Museums on an exhibit featuring each island’s farming heritage. Stop by and say 

hello.  

 

There will also be a wonderful opportunity to assist our Museum in raising 

$4,000.00 to construct a protective cover the Advance-Rumely thresher located on 

the museum grounds. During the run of the Fair, the San Juan Island           

Community Foundation has generously offered a matching grant program to help 

raise the funds. See page 5 for complete details on how you can help.  
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MHI Update 
This summer we have enjoyed opening the San 

Juan Island Museum of History and Industry 

(MHI) for our visitors to give them the opportunity 

to see it taking shape. The largest gathering was 

July 4th during the annual Pig War Picnic, where 

over 500 individuals stopped in to take a look 

around. We appreciate all the enthusiasm and  

feedback we have been getting. 

 

The entrance to the farming wing has been        

completed which is highlighted by a vintage apple 

press. The apple press was a staple on many farms 

and this one has special significance as it once    

belonged to the late Dodie Gann. Dodie donated it 

to us many years ago and it has been mildly        

restored and looks just great! 

 

The curved wall entrances to the logging wing have 

been treated to large scale images. One image     

depicts a classic logging scene and another is a 

modern image setting the scene for entering into 

the “woods.”  

 

The recent installation of a video monitor, has     

allowed the showing of iconic images relating to 

fishing, farming, logging and limestone processing 

in our mini theatre in the atrium. Our photographic 

archive collection is one of our greatest assets and 

the ones that focus on the four MHI industries are 

quite impressive.  

 

Lastly, our heating and cooling systems for the   

entire building have been completed thanks to a 

grant from The Honeywell Charitable Fund of The 

Community Foundation of the Rappahannock River 

Region, Fredericksburg, VA. 

 
We ask for your continued financial support in 

joining the many individuals, organizations and 

businesses who are making the MHI possible. 

There are numerous ways you can help: 

 Purchase a commemorative brick 

 Sponsor a section or portion of an exhibit area  

 Fund a specific need 

 Volunteer your time, talents and expertise 

 

Your support will make a difference and move us 

closer to completion. Please contact us today if you 

would like to learn more or would like to schedule 

a personal behind the scenes tour. You will 

like what you see! 

Partial funding of the MHI has been made possible by grants from 

the Heritage Capital Project Fund administered by the Washington 

State Historical Society. 
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2. Pick up a Passport into the History of the San Juan Islands 

1. San Juan Island Historical Scavenger Hunt 

Here’s a fun way to explore San Juan Island and perhaps win a fabulous prize for your family at the 

same time! The Museum, in partnership with Ernie’s Café, is sponsoring a Historical Scavenger 

Hunt, with the prize winners being drawn on October 1, 2016. 

 

This Hunt takes you off the usual tourism paths and deeper into the history of San Juan Island.  

There are eight sites (GPS provided in brochure), and every one provides an opportunity to learn 

about a different aspect of the history of the island. Sites include Cattle Point Lighthouse, Roche 

Harbor quarry trails, English Camp Cemetery and more. Take your time, enjoy the scenery, snap 

some pictures  and imagine the stories each spot could tell! 

 

At each location, the Scavenger Hunter will be required to fill in the answers to one or two questions 

about the spot. When the worksheet in the brochure is completed, submit the form for the chance to 

win one of these great prizes:   

 

First Prize:  $100 gift card from Valmark, which includes Kings Market, Kings Marine, Joe Friday’s  

and Friday Harbor Market Place. 

Second Prize:  $50 gift card to the Palace Theatre. 

Third Prize:  $25 gift certificate to Ernie’s Café. 

 

All locations and form submission information is on the official Scavenger Hunt brochure, which can 

be found at these locations:  Historical Museum, Ernie’s Café and SJI Chamber of Commerce. 

 Whether you are a visitor or longtime islander, be sure to include 

some island history time travel in your adventures this year! Each of 

the historical museums on San Juan, Lopez and Orcas Island have 

combined to offer an opportunity for you to do some island hopping 

and enter for a chance to win a prize package. Prize packages include 

overnight lodging, gift cards for a meal and an activity. The lucky 

winner will have the choice to redeem a prize package for two on  

either San Juan, Lopez and Orcas Island. 

 

You need to visit all three historical museums to be eligible for the 

drawing for a prize package on the island of your choice. After your 

passport has been validated at each museum, you may tear out the 

raffle ticket in the passport book and leave it at the last museum you 

visit. 

  

Passports can be picked up and validated at any of the museums: 

San Juan Historical Museum, 405 Price St.    

Lopez Island Historical Museum, Lopez Village on Weeks Rd.   

Orcas Island Pioneer Museum, 181 North Beach Rd.   

 

Drawing will be held December 31, 2016, and the winner will have one year to redeem their prize. 

Certain restrictions and blackout dates apply. Inquire at each museum for specific prize packages. 

Two different ways to get out there and have some fun,  

learn more history and a chance to win fabulous prizes! 
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A vintage (c. 1915) Advance-Rumely threshing 

machine is a part of the museum’s collection. We 

recently learned it was the first threshing       

machine on the island. It was brought to the    

island by the Tuck family arriving in 1917 and 

later passed to the Lawson family. 

 

It had been displayed in the barn, but had to 

move outside to make way for the development of 

the Museum of History and Industry (MHI). The 

size of the machine negates the possibility for it 

to go back inside the MHI. Instead, it will become 

an extension of the farming exhibit in the MHI. 

 

The plan is to build a cover over the machine to 

afford better protection from the elements and 

allow for an improved interpretive display.    

Leaving it exposed to the elements risks further 

deterioration. We need to raise $4,000.00 to   

complete the project. The purpose of a threshing 

machine was simple: to separate the grains of 

wheat, oats or barley from the straw. A series of 

belts pushed the grain and straw over vibrating 

racks. The grain, smaller and heavier, fell 

through a sieve to the bottom and was collected 

in sacks while the straw continued to the back of 

the machine where it was blown out into a stack. 

The thresher is a valuable teaching tool and    

illustrates a significant aspect of farming life: 

bringing in the harvest.  

 

One of the aspects of farm life that was held in 

high regard was threshing time. In spite of the 

fact that the work was long, hard, sweaty and 

dusty, few things inspired more enthusiasm than 

the sound of the whistle as the steam tractor   

engine pulled the threshing rig down the road. 

The joys of the harvest also included enormous 

feasts at threshing time, as the process was a 

dawn to dusk endeavor with no time to go home 

for meals.  

 

The glory days of steam threshing lasted roughly 

forty years, beginning in the 1890’s and coming 

to a rapid close by the 1930’s. Threshers           

remained in use for another twenty years with 

gasoline and diesel tractors replacing steam  

tractor engines. By the 1950’s the combine had 

made the thresher obsolete. 

Protecting a key piece of our agricultural heritage 

Help us give the thresher a 100 years on the island             

anniversary gift! See how you can help on page 5. 

The thresher cover will be similar to what was constructed    

at the Lopez Island Historical Museum to cover the Sally J,  

a historic gillnetter on the Museum grounds. 

From the archives: Island threshing memories by Fred Sundstrom, May 1986 

The Museum’s Advance Rumely threshing machine holds special memories for me as I was a member of the 

threshing crew that used it. I recall the effort in preparing the threshing machine for duty: setting the belts,   

making the adjustments and readying the sacking device to receive the wheat. George Lawson (the owner) lent a 

hand when needed. He often had a cigar in his mouth, which he preferred to chew rather than smoke. He would 

rekindle it every half hour or so for a few puffs. George’s patience with the threshing machine, and with people, 

was about as long lasting as his cigar. One time we were threshing wheat on the Alfred Douglas farm near the 

Salmon Banks. The shocks of wheat stretched from the road all the way to the beach and it took us nearly two 

days to “knock out” that much wheat. As we worked, we could see the fisherman below us as they were taking in 

their own harvest. 
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Grant Matching Opportunity 

during the  

San Juan County Fair  

August 17 –20 

Thanks to the generosity of the San Juan Island Community Foundation , each of us has a special     

opportunity to help raise the funds to build a protective cover over our vintage threshing 

machine on the museum grounds.   

 

Recognizing the need to protect this unique part of our collection, The San Juan Island Community 

Foundation has offered a matching grant for a special fundraising campaign. If we are able to raise 

our goal of $4,000 during the run of the San Juan County Fair, August 17 –20, the Community   

Foundation will donate 50 cents on every dollar raised until the goal is reached .  

 

We are asking for your help in order to raise funds for the  Museumõs Historic Thresher Project. 

To be eligible for this matching grant program,  donations must be made to the San Juan  

Island Community Foundation directly. Here is how you can help: 

 

 1.  You can donate directly at the SJICF Fair booth; 

 2.  You can send a check made payable to the San Juan Island Community Foundation, with a 

 note in the memo line that says it is specifically for San Juan Historical Museum Thresher   

 Project and mail it to: SJICF, PO Box 1352, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 (please ensure it will be 

 received no later than August 20). 

 3.  You can donate with a credit card on the SJICF website at www.sjicf.org.   

 

Important: Your donation must be made during the Fair dates—August 17 - August 20— in order to 

be matched by the Community Foundation. 

 

This is a wonderful opportunity to help us preserve a signal piece of our farming heritage. 

Please consider making a contribution for the Historic Thresher Project during the run of 

the Fair.  

Thank you!   

Threshing grain right here on the James King Farm c.1910 
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1913:  Mrs. Buller and her son Robert bought the A. J. 

Lightheart home. Robert grew up to own Buller’s One Ring 

Circus, which wintered on San Juan Island in the 1920’s. 

July 1914:  A fisherman’s procession of fifteen purse seiner 

boats was held in the harbor in honor of Frank Norland’s wife, 

Esther, who died suddenly at the age of 22. 

1938: George Pickett III, visited San Juan Island to see where 

his grandfather contended with the Royal Navy. 

June 1957: ”Old Satchel Mouth”, a whale (record doesn’t say 

what species) had come by on its annual visit to our waters. 

March 1957: Polio shots were available at the rate of three 

shots for 50 cents each. 

January 1966: A permanent wave could be applied to your 

hair at the Beauty Fountain in Friday Harbor for a mere $10. 

January 1976: Friday Harbor fish cannery was torn down 

after 82 years of being a waterfront fixture. 

Notes from an Amateur Archivist… 

By Diana Mancel, volunteer and Board Member  

Sources: Friday Harbor Journal newspapers,    

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes of the San 

Juan Historical Society and Museum. 
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Your support is very much appreciated. Thank you! 
All contributions listed are since last newsletter publication. We strive for accuracy and please advise us if we missed you.  

New & Renewing Members and Donations 

MHI Contributors  

Memorial donations  

Jerry St. Dennis 

Jim Boyce 

James & Linda Bergquist 

Janis & Don Crosby 

Patti and Greg Black 

Marge & Trim Scribner 

Anthony & Susan Mazzarella 

Leonie Griswold 

Gary & Susan Sterner 

San Juan Pest Control 

Arne & Judy Bentzen 

Rich Komen 
San Juan Heating 

Kathryn Mason 

 

Business Members  
Olympic Lights B&B 

Store More Storage 

M&W Auto Sales 

Harbor Lands, LP 

God’s Pocket Photography 

Islanders Insurance 

R&R Accounting 

Ernie’s Cafe 

Animal Inn & Wellness Center 

Homestead Mobile Home Park 

Valmark, Inc. 

Islanders Insurance 

Harbor Lands 

San Juan Pest Control 
San Juan Safaris 

San Juan Heating 

 

Individuals & Families  
Barbara Clary 

Jerry St. Dennis 

Marge & Trim Scribner 

Jane & David Cable 

Chris & Betsy Pope  

Walter & Ruth MacGinitie  

Ellis, Shelle, Sky & Isla Cropper 

Jim Boyce 

Alan & Lynn Weber Roochvarg 

Rachel Merz & Brian Clark 

David & Mary Ann Anderson 

Larry and Ellie Fulton  

Janis & Don Crosby 

Renee Angell 

Sharon Sandwith 

Dale Marble 

JoAnne Campbell 

Frank and Pat Lacy 

 Mona Meeker 

Irene Vandersluys 

Sharon (Boyce) Ballough 

Ann Irish 

Patrick & Marti Hughes 

Mark & Mary Jane Anderson 

Jack McKenzie 

Richard & Mavis Wade 

Romona Jones 

Leonie Griswold 

Macalister Arendt 

Gary & Susan Sterner 

William & Patricia Galligan 

Alice Hurd 

John &Toni Riener 

Norm & Teresa DeGraff 

Virginia McGeary 

Deanna & Robert Magley  
Margaret Emch 

Charles Pigott 

Dana Pigott & Pigott family 

Robert Clos 

Robert Griffith 
 

Frank Rouleau  
Janis & Don Crosby 

 

Ruthe Ramirez  
Donna & Eugene Alexander 

Shelle. Ellis, Isla & Sky Cropper 

Sharon Sandwith 
 

Dick & Ronnie Inman  
Patrick & Marti Hughes 

 

Ed & Minnie Mae Ringler  
Judy & Jack Stark 

Barbara Bryant Baldwin  
Marge & Trim Scribner 

 

Dr. Colin Sandwith  
Marge & Trim Scribner 

Sharon Sandwith 

JoAnne Campbell 

John King 

Robert Guard 
 

Roger Loring  
Kitty Roberts 

Robert Guard 

Donna Karls 

Sharon Sandwith 
 

Etta Egeland  
Jeanie Garrett 

 

 

Kip Roberts  
Marge & Trim Scribner 

Jeanie Garrett 
 

Virginia Van Camp  
Kris Day Vincent 

 

Chuck McKillop  
Mark & Mary Jane Anderson 

 

Alton & Zepher Boyce  
Sharon (Boyce) Ballough 

 

Ed & Minnie Mae Ringler  
Judy & Jack Stark 

 

Lynn Loring  
Jeanie Garrett 



      

Non-Profit Org. 

U.S. POSTAGE  

P A I D 

Friday Harbor 

 WA 98250 
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Please detach this form at dotted line and return with your donation today. Thank you!  
 

Name ____________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Address ___________________________________________________________________________________ 
 
City, State & Zip ____________________________________________________________________________ 
 
Phone (________)______________________________  Email _______________________________________ 
 

This is a (check one)  c Renewing Membership     c New Membership 
 

Yearly membership contribution: $ ________________ (amount of your choosing) 
 
Memorial contribution: $ _____________ in memory of _______________________________________________ 
 
I wish to donate $ ________________ to the SJI Museum of History and Industry (MHI) 

 
 

Please make checks payable to San Juan Historical Society, PO Box 441, Friday Harbor, WA 98250 
 

The San Juan Historical Society is a 501(c)(3) nonprofit organization, tax i.d.# 23-7022221. 
 

 

Check mailing label for  
membership renewal date 

San Juan Historical  

Society & Museum 
P. O. Box 441 

323 & 405 Price St. 

Friday Harbor, WA 98250 

360-378-3949 

sjmuseum.org 

historicsanjuans.org 

 ~~~~~~~~ 

Board of Trustees 

 Mary Jean Cahail,  

President 

Mike Vouri,  

Vice President 

Christine Minney, 

Treasurer 

Diana Mancel, 

Recording Secretary 

 

Mary Jane Anderson 

Mary Jo Bolte 

Robin Jacobson 

Romona Jones,  

Paula Sundstrom 

 Legal Counsel 

Carla J. Higginson 

~~~~~~ 

Staff 

Kevin Loftus,  

Executive Director 

Address service requested  

The Museum is a recipient of 2016 grant funding from San Juan County lodging tax funds. Proceeds derived from this grant help to defray     
operating expenses. We thank the San Juan County Council and their lodging tax advisory committee for this grant award. We thank the islands 
lodging owners and their guests for the continued financial support of the Museum.  


